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January 16, 2015 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
 
 Re: Case No. 14-G-0214 – Petition of KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National 

Grid Authority to Defer Costs Associated with Incremental Capital Expenditures 
and Other Related Relief 

 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 In accordance with the New York Public Service Commission’s “Order Directing 
Investments and Allowing, In Part, Deferral Authority for Costs Associated with Incremental 
Capital Expenditures and Establishing a Surcharge” (“Order”), issued and effective December 
15, 2014, in the above-referenced case, KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
(“National Grid” or “Company”) hereby submits the following tariff leaves and statement to 
become effective on April 1, 2015:  
 
  Ninth Revised Leaf No. 70 
  Third Revised Leaf No. 73.1 
  Original Leaf No. 73.1.1 
  Third Revised Leaf No. 119.52 
  First Revised Leaf No. 119.53 
  Statement of Leak Prone Pipe Surcharge 
  To Schedule for Gas Service, PSC NO: 1 GAS  
 
 These proposed tariff revisions are in compliance with: (i) Ordering Clause 4 of the 
Order, which directs the Company to create a leak prone pipe surcharge mechanism, and (ii) 
Ordering Clause 14 of the Order, which directs the Company to use certain revenues collected 
from electric generators to offset the growth capital expenditure deferral. 
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 The Order directed the Company to file its tariff amendments implementing the 
surcharge mechanism and a proposal to update the Company’s existing gas safety performance 
measures on not less than thirty days’ notice to become effective April 1, 2015.  The Company is 
filing the tariff amendments implementing the surcharge mechanism now to allow time for 
publication and public comment pursuant to the State Administrative Procedure Act.  The 
Company will file its proposal to update its gas safety performance measures and to describe 
how customer accounts added will be calculated no later than March 1, 2015, as required by the 
Order.   
 
 Questions pertaining to this tariff filing may be directed to Melissa Nairn at (929) 324-
4587.   
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
/s/ Melissa R. Nairn 
 
Melissa R. Nairn 
Manager, NY Gas Pricing 

 
 

cc:  Dakin D. Lecakes, Esq. 

Received: 01/16/2015


